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Coming up . . .     
 
9/9/19 – Brian Coleman, on the Jamboree, 
Magnets, and Drones! 
9/16/19 – Bill Reich, History of Marshall   
9/23/19 – Joe Girard, Going to Mars 
9/30/19 – 50th Annual Installation of Club 
Officers and Directors  
10/2/19 – Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
10/4/19 – Club Celebration of 50th 
Anniversary at 6:30 pm at Risen Savior  
10/7/19 – Christopher M. Say, Youth 
Protection Officer, Kiwanis International 
10/14/19 – Open 
10/21/19 - Molly McKinley, Bicycle 
Colorado 
10/28/19 – Open  
 
 
Program Chairperson: 
Sept – Bob & Joe 
 

8/26/19 – Pres. Elect Craig Hurst, Report to Club 
  
Craig Hurst, our member and President Elect, gave 
a presentation on the following topics: Purpose,   
Membership Demographics, Review of 2018 – 
2019 Program(s), 2018-2019 Programs/Project 
Champions, Partnering Opportunities, Needed 
Roles – Draft, Kiwanis Goals/Objectives, Broad 
Observations/Questions, Timeline for 2019-2020 
Planning, and Brainstorming Ideas. Craig wants an 
understanding of our interests and level of 
participation. He wants to accomplish this through 
a membership survey. He believes this will help us 
to determine what we fund and do next year. He 
expects us to take leadership roles to make it 
happen. The survey will be provided to our 
members in the next week or two.  Its purpose is to answer the following 
questions: 1) What within Kiwanis interests you & why, 2) What is level of 
interest/passion of current programs, 3) Understand what (children) service 
opportunities you are passionate about (within/outside of K), 4) Participating in 
events outside of Kiwanis that K can partner with, and 5) Where are you 
interested in taking a leadership role. Thanks, Craig, for a thought providing 
presentation! 
 
9/2/19 – Happy Labor Day, Round Table at Sweet Spot Cafe  
 
We met on Labor Day to 
have breakfast and to enjoy 
conversation with our fellow 
members. In attendance at the 
Round Table were: Bill 
Anderson, Paul Bailey, Adam 
Pauluhn, Dave Rogers, Frank 
Cupp (guest), Craig Hurst, 
Vince VanZago, Joe Girard, 
Rodney Wussow (guest), and 
Bob Mohling. Since there is 
no program at a Round Table 
meeting, there were many 
different conversations, and several tall tales among the members and guests. We 
enjoyed a beautiful and sunny day at the Sweet Spot Café.      
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 Sept. 9, 2019 

President 
Dave Rogers 

Past President 
Paul Bailey  

President Elect 
 Craig Hurst 
Secretary 

Vince VanZago 
Treasurer 
Joe Girard 

Board of Directors 
Bill Anderson 
Rudi Baumann 

Alan Boeve 
Jerry Gilland 
Steve Hinson 

Brian Coleman 
Bob Mohling 

 

KIWANIS:  Serving the Children of the World 
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8/24 – PACK AWAY HUNGER EVENT  
 
We had 68 volunteers at The Salvation Army gym to 
package over 18,300 emergency disaster food kits. 
Volunteers came from our club, Peak to Peak HS, Circle K 
and Risen Savior Lutheran.  The project champion was Pat 
Stoehr of Risen Savior.  Annette coordinated sign up of our 
club members. We started at 9:15 am with sign in and 
completed the gym clean up about noon.  The Pack Away 
Hunger representative is Dale Nellis of the Commerce City 
Kiwanis Club. Dale has had difficulty finding a low cost 
space to store the packaging equipment and the food 
supplies. Major Michael has informed us that there is storage 
space available at The Salvation Army Warehouse in Aurora.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEAK TO PEAK KEY CLUB MEETING  
-- Bob Mohling, Kiwanis Sponsor 
 
On 8/22 the Key Club held an interest-in-membership 
meeting for the students of Peak to Peak HS. The officers 
provided a PowerPoint presentation detailing what it 
means to be a Key Club member, and the expectations of 
every member. The officers and members are expected to 
give 50 and 40 hours each of volunteer time, respectively. 
The membership dues are $30 per member. Their first 
service project is Zero Waste Project for Broomfield Days 
on September 21.  Ms. Medina, Faculty Adviser, told the 
group that nearly 200 students had indicated interest in 
joining Key Club. She anticipates that about 100 will pay 
their dues by the September 20 deadline.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Upcoming Community Service/Fundraising Events 
• Coolest Dog Fundraiser – we must all help advertise our 

major club fundraiser during the voting period August 10 
to September 22. These funds are needed to support our 
community service projects for children. 

• Stars of Tomorrow Talent Show – scheduled for 1:00 
pm on Sunday, October 20 for elementary aged students. 
It will be held at Muse Performance Space in Lafayette. Five of the 15 CU Circle K members packing kits 

Twelve member teams in assembly process at 5 tables 

Tiffany, Ainslie, Guy, and Josh at work with their team 

Officers give membership education presentation 

Ms. Medina welcomes about 100 students at meeting 
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